
 

Kilduff-Wirtanen  
American Legion Post 74  

• 38 Main Street •  
PO Box 761 Brookline, NH 03033-0761 

April 2023 Newsletter 
Kilduff-Wirtanen American Legion Post 74, Brookline, NH meets the 4th Thursday of the month* at 38 Main Street Brookline. 

Meetings begin at 1900 hours (7PM). *Nov and Dec meeting held 3rd Thursday. 

You can attend via Zoom: https://us05web.zoom.us/j/6205759325?pwd=a1g1aVdna0djMjRFYThIQUlVb1grdz09 

Meeting ID = 6205759325; Passcode: ht3w6Z    or, 

One tap mobile = (646) 558-8656; Meeting ID = 6205759325# 
If you wish to join or have questions about the American Legion, please call one of the Post Officers. 
Click here to visit our Facebook Page at: Kilduff-Wirtanen American Legion Post #74 Brookline, NH 

    

Next Meeting: 

27 April at 7:00 PM 
March Meeting Minutes 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Post 
Adjutant Greg d’Arbonne. 8 members present 
and one guest, Chris Lussier, Quartermaster of 
the Hollis VFW Post, and his dog “Bandit.” 

Colors advanced, prayers offered, POW/MIA 
empty chair recognized, and Preamble recited. 

Minutes: A motion was made by Bruce Moran 
to dispense with the verbal reading of the 
Minutes since they were published in the March 
newsletter and sent to all the members; 
seconded by Jim Pope and unanimously 
approved. 

Treasurers Report: The Treasurer’s Report 
was read. The Post received $35 from dues and 
a reimbursement of $25 from the Department of 
New Hampshire. Disbursements for the Post 
were $62.22. Jim Pope made a motion that the 
Treasurers Report be accepted as read, 
pending audit; seconded by Bruce Moran and 
unanimously approved. 

Sick Call and Employment:  

• Commander Will Collard was not present at 
the meeting because he and his wife, 
Jessica, had to rush to Florida as Jessica’s 
father fell and was in critical condition. The 
Post remembered Jessica’s father in their 
prayers. 

• Jeff Smith is doing well after his recent 
surgery. 

• Greg d’Arbonne stated he is doing well after 
his recent cardio ablation. 

• Jim Bélanger’s brother, Richard Bélanger, is 
in his last days. The Post remembered 
Richard in their prayers. 

• Post members asked how Harold Ryder is 
doing. We will reach out to him. 

• Kerry Spangler’s sister is extremely ill. The 
Post remembered her in their prayers. 

• Greg d’Arbonne stated the American Legion 
Department of New Hampshire Commander, 
Charlie Arkwell, passed away on 16 March 
2023. 

Membership: Justin Adams needs to pay his 
dues. 

Correspondence: Bob Glover stated there was 
a donation of $100 toward the Monument in 
memory of Command Sergeant Major (Retired) 
Robert Delia. 

Old Business: 
• Spaghetti Dinner, 13 May: We need 

sponsors for the event. Every member of the 
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Post needs to find a sponsor to help fund the 
event. Any questions should be directed to 
Greg d’Arbonne. 

• The Middle School will be hosting Veterans 
with the 8th Grade class, as had been done 
before the pandemic, on the 31st of March. 
All Veterans are invited. 

• Bruce Moran stated we should produce a 
way to display the various streamers that 
hang off our Legion flag as the streamers 
are so numerous they are too crowded to 
give any distinction. The members 
discussed ideas and will discuss them again 
at next month’s meeting. 

• The flagpole outside the Legion Hall needs a 
new POW/MIA flag and the flags will not 
come down. A repair of the ropes and 
pulleys is needed ASAP. 

New Business:  
• At the April meeting, nominations for Post 

Officer positions will be voted on. The slate 
of Officers nominated is: 
o Commander = Will Collard 
o First Vice Cdr = Harold Ryder  
o Second Vice Cdr = Pat Moquin 
o Treasurer = Robret Glover 

o Chaplain = Bruce Moran 
o Historian = Arlene d’Arbonne 
o Adjutant = Greg d’Arbonne 
o Sergeant at Arms = Jim Pope 

• The American Red Cross is offering classes 
on suicide prevention. If anyone is 
interested, you can find the information 
online. Greg d’Arbonne briefed the members 
on the “Vetworking” events the Association 
of the United States Army (AUSA) holds that 
bring Veterans of all Services together, and 
is a great way for them to connect. Greg 
stated he feels the key to suicide prevention 
is for Veterans to connect so they know 
someone cares about them. 

For the Good of The Post: 
• The funeral service for Command Sergeant 

Major (Retired) Robert Delia will be on 26 
March at 1 PM. 

• There will be an event on 26 March to honor 
Jim Bélanger’s service to the community. All 
are invited. 

There being no further business, the meeting 
adjourned at 8:00 PM. The next meeting is 27 
April 2023. 

News For & From Members
Death of Jim Bélanger’s Brother Richard 

Our condolences to Post member Jim Bélanger and his family upon the death of his brother 
Richard. Richard was a Korean War Veteran. 

Spaghetti Dinner to Raise Funds for the Post, 13 May 

Our Annual Spaghetti Dinner Supper to raise funds for our Post and the Brookline Boy Scout 
Troop 260 is quickly approaching (13 May from 5 to 7:30 PM). This is a very important event for 
both organizations and really needs everyone to help in some very important ways. 

The most important thing we need everyone to do is find sponsors/advertisers for the event!!! We 
cannot emphasize this enough. There is a placemat that each attendee will receive and on the 
placemat are advertisements. We ask that each Legion member find a business and ask for them 
to buy an advertisement on the placemat. As you find businesses to sponsor/run an ad, please 
contact Greg d’Arbonne, 603-672-5830, so he can get the information to the business.  

Additionally, if you can volunteer some time to sell tickets, help cook, or help deliver meals to those 
who cannot get to the church, please let Greg d’Arbonne know. 

Again, we need everyone’s help for this important effort. Thanks!!  
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In case you are wondering what the Boy Scout Troop does, here’s their Annual Report. Please 
help the cause of our Post and the Troop by supporting the Spaghetti Dinner and finding sponsors. 
Thanks!! 
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Calendar of Events 
Added/Changed events are highlighted in yellow. 

April 

• 16 Apr: Hollis VFW Monthly Meeting, 7 PM, Brookline Legion Hall 

• 27 Apr: Brookline American Legion Monthly Meeting 

May 

• 21 May: Hollis VFW Monthly Meeting, 7 PM, Brookline Legion Hall 

• 25 May: Brookline American Legion Monthly Meeting 

• 27 May: Distribution of Poppies at Town Transfer Stations 

• 29 May: Memorial Day. 0930 Brookline Ceremony. 1700 Hollis Ceremony. 

June 

• 22 June: Brookline American Legion Monthly Meeting 

• 25 Jun: Hollis VFW Monthly Meeting, 7 PM, Brookline Legion Hall – change due to Father’s 
Day on the regular meeting day. 

July 

• 4 July: 4th of July Parade in Brookline, assemble at 9:30 AM at Legion Hall. 

• 16 July: Hollis VFW Monthly Meeting, 7 PM, Brookline Legion Hall. 

• 27 July: Brookline American Legion Monthly Meeting 

Please Make Sure You Renew ASAP 
If you pay annually for your membership, please renew ASAP so we can meet our numbers for 
the year now and not have to rush at the end of the year (which is June). You can renew at a 
meeting or renew online at https://www.members.legion.org/CGI-
BIN/lansaweb?webapp=MYLRENEW+webrtn=wr_memberdata+ml=LANSA:XHTML+part=TAL+la
ng=ENG#legion-org-header. Thanks! 

News of Interest to Veterans 
Help Build the Veteran Database at the NH Veterans Heritage Learning Center 

At the NH State Veterans Cemetery is the "Veterans Heritage Learning Center" to help people 
learn about NH's rich military history. One of the active displays is the Remembrance Station 
where veterans or family/friends can enter an entry of their military history and other information - 
as much or little as they want. Photos of people and items can also be added to the entry. 
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Please take a few minutes to enter your name and military, etc. bio info (whatever you'd like to 
share). OR enter a family member who is/was a veteran or a friend. Here's the link to Veteran Bio 
Input Form: https://www.vhlc.org/stories-of-service-station/veteran-bio-form. 

 

 

Points To Ponder 
The views expressed in the following articles are deemed interesting enough by me to include in 
the newsletter. I take full responsibility and the content does not reflect the opinion of the members 
of the Post. Please contact me if these articles offend you. – Greg d’Arbonne 

The Washington Post Editorial Board Wants Veterans to Forfeit Earned Benefits 

Below is in response to the editorial by the Washington Post concerning Veteran Benefits that you 
will find after the response. I wrote a sarcastic response on my Facebook page about the Post 
article if you want to read it, but I feel the VFW response is more than adequate to address this 
issue. By the way, this is another example of why every Veteran should be a member of some 
veteran organization. Without your support, organizations like the VFW, American Legion, and 
many, many more would not be able to fight for what we earned from our Service. If you know 
Veterans who do not belong to a Veteran organization, encourage them to join our Post. - Greg 

VFW Executive Director Ryan Gallucci: ‘If the editorial board is so worried about moral 
responsibility, maybe they should pick up a weapon and stand a post’ 

WASHINGTON (April 4, 2023) — Yesterday, The Washington Post Editorial Board suggested 
America balance its budget on the backs of veterans. The VFW has heard these tired arguments 
before but was shocked to see them endorsed by an institution like the Washington Post. 

According to their public bios, none of the 10 members of The Washington Post Editorial Board 
have spent a single minute serving this country in uniform unlike those who have earned the 
benefits the Board quickly dismisses as charity and essentially a waste of public money. The 
impudence with which these individuals enthusiastically signed their names to criticize the care 
and benefits our service members earn, while enjoying the very freedoms our service members 
defend, should bring shame upon them as both journalists for a once-revered institution like The 
Washington Post and as fellow Americans. 

This lazy opinion piece from The Washington Post Editorial Board is a recycled compilation of 
anti-veteran talking points against which the VFW has fought for years. The VFW would have 
welcomed the opportunity to refute these unjustifiable points if approached to do so. Yet, those of 
us who represent millions of veterans are now forced to react to hatchet journalism. Had the elitist 
Editorial Board chosen to reach out to anyone who assists veterans in navigating these hard-
earned benefits, they may have learned about the true hidden costs of more than 20 years of war, 
and why our nation’s commitment to care for both the visible and invisible wounds of war is crucial 
to our long-term national interest.  

about:blank
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If The Post’s esteemed Editorial Board wants to take a shot at veteran benefits, they should at 
least provide original thoughts and ideas, and not the scraps of other writers or proposals that the 
VFW dismantles on a regular basis. Veterans' benefits cost more than they did in years past. That 
is the price of war. It is also the price of peace and the price of defending misguided free speech – 
such a paradox for those of us who swore to defend the very Constitution that protects such vitriol.   

However, this cost is not only a reflection of more Americans surviving the battlefield, but it is also 
our country recognizing the inherent danger of military service. Last year, the Honoring Our PACT 
Act rightfully expanded toxic exposure benefits to veterans who have suffered debilitating 
illnesses, some dating all the way back to the 1950s. Does The Washington Post Editorial Board 
prefer these veterans, their families and survivors continue to suffer in silence as they have for 
years? Should those who defend the very institution and profession that printed these words 
continue to suffer and die because it might be too expensive?  

It is laughable that the employees of one of the richest individuals in the world have the audacity 
to suggest disabled veterans should be the persons responsible for balancing the federal budget – 
instead of their wealthy billionaire benefactors who notoriously skirt their tax liabilities.  

You would think with all the collective Ivy League degrees held by The Washington Post Editorial 
Board they would understand basic economics. Instead, they recommend that veterans be 
subjected to means tests or outright forfeit their earned benefits if they manage to constructively 
cope with these life-altering disabilities.  

Sadly, it seems those degrees only served to inspire the Editorial Board to take the easy way out 
and renege on promises made to veterans, their family members and survivors. If the Editorial 
Board is so worried about moral responsibility, maybe they should pick up a weapon and stand a 
post.  

Ryan Gallucci is the executive director of the VFW Washington Office where he is responsible for 
the organization’s legislative advocacy efforts on Capitol Hill and the VFW’s global network of 
benefits representatives who are accredited by the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs to assist 
veterans, eligible family members, and survivors in the preparation, presentation, and prosecution 
of benefit claims before the agency. 
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E-mail addresses are for the use of the members to pass information and not to be sold or freely passed to others without formal consent of 
the member. No funds solicitation is authorized via e-mail. 

When a pilot discovers a spider in the cockpit 

 
 

 
 

 

Post Officers 
Commander: Will Collard - wdcollard@hotmail.com 

1st Vice Commander: Harold Ryder    2nd Vice Commander: Pat Moquin 

203-641-8301; hjral74@charter.net                     603-809-5467; moquininc@aol.com 

Treasurer: Robert Glover     Chaplain: Bruce Moran 

603-465-7705; sirclark80@gmail.com    H: 603-465-7611; C: 603-465-1040, bruce.moran@hotmail.com 

Sergeant at Arms: Jim Pope      Adjutant: Greg d’Arbonne 

603-673-1660; jimpope031@gmail.com    (603) 672-5830; C: 978-604-8835; gdarbo6844@aol.com 
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